
Data Submitted (UTC 11): 3/24/2022 6:48:06 PM

First name: Jeff

Last name: White

Organization: 

Title: 

Comments: Comments on El Jebel Administrative Site, Upper Parcel Conveyance Project

 

To The People of the United States of America,

 

The El Jebel Administrative Site is a jewel in the Roaring Fork Valley which should be preserved for future

generations. In my ideal world, the US government would recognize the importance of the parcel to the valley

and incorporate the parcel into Crown Mountain Park for future generations: Open Space. Sports. Recreation.

Park. In perpetuity. 

 

It is my second best hope that Eagle/Pitkin County will honor the work of land planners and interested parties

who participated in the charrette last year and incorporate the top 9 acres of the Forest Service parcel into Crown

Mountain park. Incorporate the land so Crown Mountain Park can continue to host tournaments, land hot air

balloons, play drive in movies, and perhaps one day build more fields and field houses so children and adults up

and down the valley have a place to practice sports, recreate, connnect and unwind. With development around

the area imminent this is our once chance to preserve the land forever. Once it is gone, it is never coming back. 

 

Best regards,

 

Jeff White

 

 


